## February 2, 2022 Re-Convened Certification Meeting of November 18, 2021 To Certify the Results of the November 2, 2021 Municipal Election

In attendance: Gerald Lawrence, Chair Ashley Lunkenheimer, Board Member John P. McBlain, Board Member James P. Allen, Elections Director J. Manly Parks, Solicitor

Mr. Lawrence called the meeting to order

Pledge of Allegiance

The Solicitor administered the oaths of office to the Board members, all of whom were re-appointed in January by the Delaware County Council.

Ms. Lunkenheimer moved and Mr. McBlain seconded a motion to have Mr. Lawrence continue to serve as Chairman of the Delaware County Board of Elections. Motion was approved.

Mr. Allen noted that the recount lawsuit had been withdrawn in the contest for Mayor of Eddystone. Mr. Allen praised the work of the poll workers in Eddystone, where the 3-vote margin in the contest for mayor was verified in the recount. Ms. Lunkenheimer moved and Mr. McBlain seconded a motion to certify the original election results in the contest for Mayor of Eddystone. The motion was approved.

This concluded the certifications of results from the Nov. 2, 2021 Municipal Election. The Board adjourned the certification meeting.

The Board briefly convened as the Voter Registration Commission (VRC). The Solicitor administered the oaths of office to the Board members. No action was taken during the VRC portion of the meeting. There being no further action, the Voter Registration Commission adjourned the meeting.